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MEMO 
 

To: C. Cliff Creger, Chief Cultural Resource Program Manager, NDOT 
 
From:  Kristen Brown, Architectural Historian, SHPO 
 
Date:     May 22, 2018 
  
Subject:  Screening Form for I-15 at Trop, Las Vegas, Clark County, Nevada 
 
NDOT CR#: CL18-013 
EA: 74085 
FHWA: SPI-015-1(75) 
  
 
Per Section V.A.3 of the Programmatic Agreement Among the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), 
Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT), the Nevada State Historic Preservation Officer, and the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation Regarding the Implementation of Federal-Aid Transportation 
Projects in the State of Nevada (PA), NDOT has provided the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) 
with a screening form which seeks SHPO review of 1) the proposed Area of Potential Effect (APE) and 2) 
NDOT’s proposed level of identification efforts for their proposed undertaking per the relevant PA 
stipulations and Nevada Department of Transportation Cultural Resources Handbook chapters. 
 
 
Per the information provided via the submitted Screening Form, the SHPO finds that: 
 

The 128.19-acre Direct APE as defined is adequate for this undertaking.  
The 193.67-acre Indirect APE as defined is adequate for the undertaking.  
The proposed identification efforts are adequate for this undertaking. 
Please include a summary of consultation efforts in the submission materials for this 
undertaking per Stipulations III and IV of the PA. 
The SHPO acknowledges that I-15 and its ancillary features are exempt from consideration as 
historic properties per a 2005 ACHP exemption. 

 








